676 Mt. Vernon Drive Lexington, Kentucky 40502 November 19, 2007

FAX 502-564-7397

ATTN: Ms. Beth O'Donnell Executive Director Public Service Commission P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

RECEIVED

Dear Ms. O'Donnell:

NOV 2 0 2007

This is in opposition to The Central Kentesky School (TCKS) by Kentucky American Water (KAW) at the public hearings on November 26-28. As a customer, I received a letter this month by bulk mail from Mr. Rowe inquiring if I supported TCKS, and I answered No. My comments asked that I be notified if my opposition on its postcard would not be forwarded to the PSC. I have not been notified, but please ascertain if my opposition was forwarded to the PSC.

The letter said that TCKS was developed and unanimously approved by the Bluegrass Water Supply Commission (BWSC). My interpretation of newspaper articles was that the plan was for all the members to have ownership, but KAW elected to build the plant on its own. If this is correct, I question the accuracy of the letter.

It is my view that only a 10 million gallon treatment plant is needed, and it could be built at the present location. The present capacity handled the requirements in one of the worse droughts ever, as I understand, in Lexington. While there was a limit to watering lawns, etc. to three days per week, this is a small inconvenience to the significant expenses that will result from TCKS.

In a portion of my area of Lexington, there has been rebuilding of water lines by contractors for KAW this year. The local newspaper has identified other areas in which this has occurred when streets were being blocked. This increases its costs for this year on which it eventually makes a profit.

KAW has its meter readers ride in trucks and start and stop every few houses, at least on my street, to read a few meters. This is another expense, at present gasoline prices, to increase its profit since its expenses are a factor when it seeks an increase from the PSC.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank Leach 859-266-0169